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Mark McLeod response to FOI request PSA 2012-00200. 
 
The subject ADM recruitments were posted at the same time – both closing in mid-April 2012.  Once the 
two sets of responses were reviewed a decision was made that the two processes would effectively 
form a single selection exercise.  In fact, we had a number of applicants who applied on both jobs.  
 
ADM, Pharmaceutical Services: 
Total applications – 29 
15 applicants were reviewed by the assessment panel in relation to shortlisting 
 
ADM, Medical Services and Health Human Resources: 
Total applications – 27 
13 applicants were reviewed by the assessment panel in relation to shortlisting 
 
The ‘assessment panel’ was comprised of Graham Whitmarsh, DM, Ministry of Health and John Bethel, 
Associate DM, Ministry of Health.  Mark McLeod, BCPSA was also in attendance for all of the selection 
activity (e.g. shortlisting discussions, in-person and telephone interviews). 
 
For the most part the shortlisting exercise involves a candidate-by-candidate consideration of 
application materials.    
 
Sheila Taylor, the previous incumbent of the MS&HHR role, was also present for the majority of 
interviews.  The intent was to have her participate in all the selection activity associated with identifying 
her successor. 
 
Following the initial assessment of the applicant response, 3 preliminary telephone interviews were 
scheduled – all external applicants.  One of these 3 withdrew prior to the telephone interview.  Of the 2 
candidates interviewed by phone both proceeded to the next stage of the selection process. 
 
Ultimately 6 candidates were brought forward to the ‘formal’ interview. 
 
It is important to recognize that both these appointments are made pursuant to section 12 of the Public 
Service Act. 
 
Having said this, the screening criteria are effectively contained within the role profiles.  There were pre-
set questions but the interviews do not necessarily wholly rely on these questions.  There is no rating 
guide and there is no script for reference checks.  References were conducted, and in both cases the 
form and content of the reference checks reflected the fact that both successful candidates were 
internal.   
 
Both postings and role descriptions are attached.  
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